

Park Community Academy

Successful Learners, Resilient Individuals, Responsible Citizens

Twitter: @PCABlackpool @PCAPrimary @PCASecondary @PCAOracle,

SEA VIEW TRUST

28th March 2024

Website: www.park.blackpool.sch.uk

Spring
Newsletter 11

What a lovely end to the Spring term we have had! The children and young people have shown their resilience, responsibility and success through our reward and wellbeing day, Easter activity events and particularly through our wonderful fashion show celebrating our individuality. Today we ended the term with our Easter assembly, where we also took the opportunity to wish our Chair of Governors, Mrs Fielder a very happy special birthday. We were also sad to say goodbye to Miss Kerr, Miss Outten and Miss Heard today. However, we are very excited as they are all staying in education and moving onto new teaching and learning opportunities. Miss Worrell begins her maternity leave today and we look forward to sharing some exciting news with you after Easter and Mrs Brown has also left us to focus on her family. Work will continue on the school site over the holidays. The new steps are in, which will give us access to the bottom field and part of the muga whilst the sports hall is being built. Over the holidays the full building compound will be set up and fencing put up to ensure the safety of all pupils and staff. I will be able to give you further updates on this after the holidays.

The Sea View Trust is absolutely delighted to announce that they have been successful in their bids to open two new free schools in Blackpool. Firstly, a Blackpool Medical Alternative Provision Free School which will support vulnerable young people who require specialist approaches to meet their varied medical needs. Alongside this the Trust will also be opening a Blackpool SEMH Free School. It is a great honour for the Sea View Trust to be recognised as having the skills and expertise to provide these much needed schools, which will also provide a range of wider services for the Blackpool community. The Trust will work with the DfE and Blackpool Council in securing a site for both schools and agreeing an opening date, which is not likely to be until September 2026. As always, thank you for working so closely with us, as together we can most effectively support your children and young people. Have a lovely Easter and we look forward to seeing you all again on the 15th April.

















Congratulations to class 1H, 2M and 2W for 100% attendance this week. Whole school attendance is 92.1% Congratulations to Khalessi in 2A and Alexis in 4H for winning the £25 gift card for 100% attendance this term.

Spring Fair

Please don't forget to bring in any sold raffle tickets and money. If you require any more tickets please call the school office.

We are welcoming any donations towards our Spring Fair - Tombola items, bottles, books, toys and games.

If any of our parents or carers would like a spot to sing, dance or act on our performance stage at the Spring Fayre we would love you to be involved! call the school office, who will pass your details on to Miss Cassidy.

Congratulation ___

Nathan's journey to achieving his Grade 2 Trumpet Qualification has been one of dedication and passion. He has spent countless hours practicing scales and perfecting his technique, guided by his music tutors Mr Miller, Mr Holt, Mr Strachan, Mr Bradford, Mrs Swift and his fellow peers. When the day of his examination arrived, Nathan played with a grace and precision that impressed the adjudicators. He has been working on his Grade two for nearly a year now, the pieces of music he played for the exam were Love Changes Everything, Men Of Harlech and Bare Necessities. Furthermore he also had to demonstrate his ability to clap along with the rhythm. He played 4 scales and some arpeggios as well as singing back to the examiner as he played on the piano and finished the exam by playing a piece of music he hadn't seen before.

Receiving his Grade 2 trumpet qualification wasn't just a milestone it is a validation of Nathan's dedication and perseverance. It is a testament to the countless hours of practice, the late nights spent perfecting his technique, and the unwavering belief in his own abilities.

Well done Nathan





Well done to the Key Stage 3 boys football teams who played extremely well in their second round of fixtures against other Lancashire schools at Poolfoot Farm yesterday. They worked their socks off and achieved a total of 10 wins

Well done!



SIGN OF THE



Sign of the week is 'Easter', we hope you all have a lovely holiday and well earned rest.

Upcoming Events

15.04.2024 - School opens for Summer term 26.04.2024 - Spring Fair 4pm-6pm 06.05.2024 - School closed for Bank Holiday 09.05.2024-10.05.2024 - Yr 6 Great Tower Residential

24.05.2024 - School closes for half term 11-06.24 -14.06.2024 - Bendrigg Residential 24.06.2024 - 26.06.2024 - Sixth Form London Residential

Starofthe Week

- 1C All of 1C a brilliant term.

 They have all worked really hard.
 - 1P All of 1P for having a fantastic term.
- 1S All of 1S for being super stars and all working hard this term.
- 1B Everyone in 1B for having a fantastic Spring term and for all positively engaging in the Fashion Show and showing their moves off on stage.
 - 1H Ellie for showing great resilience over the last term.

- 2H Everybody for a wonderful term full of learning and fun!
- 2M Jacob for fantastic engagement with reading in class.
- 2B Everyone for super hard work this term! Happy Easter 2B!
- 2R Byron for swimming in the big pool.
- 26 Charlotte for being such an enthusiastic learner, particularly in the Fashion Show.
- 2W Leland for coping well with changes in school and at home including welcoming baby Esme!
 - 2A Jensen for asking and answering questions in class.

Achiever of the Week

- 3T Emily for having a great Easter week.
- 3J Franklin for representing the school in the football tournament.
 - 3K All of 3K for showing great resilience towards change.
- 3S Aaron for having a much more settled week and impressing everyone with his dancing in the fashion show.
- 3H Bella for showing lots of resilience and creating a fabulous Easter bonnet.
 - 3R Leo for following the PCA way and having a positive attitude.
 - 3C Charlie for showing such kindness to her friends in class.
 - 3A Aaron and Blake for following instructions off site.

- 4H Savannah and Liam for being amazing in the fashion show.
- 4W Mason for his incredible contribution to our fashion show performance.
- 4S Everyone in 4S for fantastic behaviour on our Sea Life trip!
 - 4J Jordan for always demonstrating the PCA way.
- 4M Jasmine for always trying her best and being positive this week.
- 5J All of 5J for a fantastic term.
 - 5B Anna for making positive social connections and new friendships within Sixth Form.
 - 5I Luca for his maturity, helpfulness and continual good choices. What an excellent role model.
- 5M Christina and Angel for their improved attendance this week.

Classroom News

KS1



Lower Primary thoroughly enjoyed the bouncy castle and soft play visiting school on Monday for our rewards day treat. It was a very special time to spend with friends and teachers - sharing our successes of the term together.





KS2



2H have had a super week leading up to the Easter holidays! We loved our rewards day treat of McDonalds. We have also enjoyed learning about the Easter Story and joining in with lots of exciting activities on Easter activity day! Finally, we absolutely loved showing off our hand decorated ties and strutting our stuff during the fashion show. Have a wonderful Easter from all of us in 2H.



KS3

3H enjoyed an early taste of Easter during their rewards day celebrations on Monday. Pupils and staff created their own fabulous Easter bonnet in the morning and then enjoyed marshmallow toasting in the Forest School, as they made their own s'mores with chocolate biscuits! Well done everyone!

Pupils have been taking part in car body work at Blackpool and the Fylde college. They have experienced how to ensure a panel is buffed flat and how to spray paint using primer. They have turned an old car panel into a clock and worked hard, spending time painting their chosen designs.

KS4





Our catering group have been busy this week making Chinese Pork Dumplings from scratch..

They have been practicing their chopping, frying and pastry skills.









KS5

